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Email the Canadian Prime Minister
On their websites, oil and gas income trusts invite unitholders to email the Prime Minister and/or Finance Minister of Canada to express their feelings on the government intention to tax well-established income trusts as corporations.  We have sent the email reprinted below and encourage investors to send their own messages to both ministers.   Our message is in Microsoft Word format for easy copying and use in complete or modified form by any investor without attribution or further permission.  Prime Minister Stephen Harper’s email address is Harper.S@parl.gc.ca and Finance Minister Jim Flaherty’s address is Flaherty.J@parl.gc.ca.
Honorable Stephen Harper

Prime Minister

Government of Canada

Dear Mr. Harper:

As an investor in Canadian oil and gas income trusts, I feel betrayed by the Canadian government in its intention to destroy value in my investment.  It is one thing to disallow the formation of new trusts, whether or not economically justifiable, it is another to renege on the promised tax treatment of existing trusts.  

Not only is your proposed punitive tax on my investment unjust, your declared reasoning appears mistaken.  It is unlikely that income trusts will pay high cash tax any more than is the case for most oil and gas corporations.  Instead the cash flow may be reinvested in a less economical manner.  It is the inefficiency of tax-avoidance driven reinvestment as much as the lack of investor income that makes corporations less attractive than oil and gas income trusts as I see it.

You also seem to fail to appreciate the value to Canada of global income investors.  Canada has large energy resources and a small population of investors.  Non-Canadians enhance the capacity of income investors to benefit your oil and gas industry.  As one astonishing example, during the brief time that Pengrowth Energy Trust had separate non-Canadian and Canadian classes of stock, the non-Canadian stock traded at a typical 20% premium for the same oil and gas assets.  That is a measure of the loss to the Canadian economy of your ill-advised, unfair intentions with respect to existing oil and gas income trusts.

Sincerely,

Kurt H. Wulff

USA





































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































